CCKC Board Minutes

January 13, 2025

Note: CCKC is looking for a second volunteer Head Range Officer to help manage the
Shotgun Range. Interested members should contact Paul Coleman at
paul.coleman2@comcast.net.

CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the
rifle/pistol clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Dean Caselli, Bob
Tollman, Barb Johnson, Pete Leone, Bill Lebensorger, Scott Jackson, Denny Hartmann,
Alex Modic, Dan Christiansen, Joe Richardson and George Broecker. Dennis Cronin
and Brad Bamberg were excused.

MINUTES:
There was a motion to accept the November minutes by Scott Jackson 2™ by Pete
Leone. The motion passed.

FINANCIALS: Dean Caselli: No unexpected expenses and all board approved
expenses came in at or below the not to exceed amount agreed on. Our largest
expenditure this month was at Shotgun. Our finances are reasonably solid.

RANGE REPORTS:

Air gun: Alex Modic: Things are going good. The new league has started. There seems
to be some new interest, possibly trying out some new Christmas gifts.

Archery: Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson: Sundays have been picking up. We are in the
second week of the 3d league. We have 67 shooters, and the league will continue until
the last week of February. We are looking at recruiting a new RO. We are hoping to add
a hard shell cover next year, since the new building will not accommodate us. Next
month’s board meeting will again be held at the Rifle/Pistol Clubhouse.

Rifle: Bob Tollman: Things are still slow. We signed a few new members. The weather
is definitely a factor.

Shotgun: Bill Lerch: (message) Bill has expressed a request for a new trap machine.
The board would like more information before proceeding.

Black Powder: Dan Christiansen: The range is closed




Cowboy Range: George Broecker: The range is closed. We have a new website for the
Bristol Pistoleros. There was a motion made by Pete Leone to purchase 2 tablets with
protectors for score keeping, not to exceed $300. 2" by Scott Jackson. The motion
passed.

Correspondence: John McCabe from the Bristol Historical Society would like to attend
the February meeting regarding the rental of the main Clubhouse. Alex Modic has
graciously agreed to give up the use of the main clubhouse for this specific day in
qguestion. Paul Coleman will communicate with him further.

Old Business: We contacted Mark Shaw, regarding the pending donation. He was very
appreciative. More information to follow.

Stan Raciak presented proposals regarding the new building project. There was a
motion made by Alex Modic to accept option 2 not to exceed 120K. 2" by Pete Leone.
The motion passed.

New Business: The annual RO dinner will be held on April 26" at the main clubhouse.
This invitation is for the RO’s at ALL ranges. There was a motion made by Alex Modic
to purchase raffle prizes for the RO dinner not to exceed $1000. 2" by Joe Richardson.
The motion passed.

The current membership stands at 2573.

There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann to adjourn the meeting. 2" by Pete
Leone. The motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary.



